
Millersburg Borough Council

Council Chambers

October 26, 2022
Committee of the Whole Minutes

President Dietz called the meeting to order at 8:10PM.

Attendance – Cl’ms Boyer, Campisi (via WebEx), Dietz, Hoffman, Hoch, Hoke and Snyder, Mayor Alan Bowman and Secretary Ann Jackson.  
There were no guests.
Tourism Grant Discussion – Cl’m Campisi and Manager Whitall gave an update on ideas to use these funds ($1,500).  Council agreed to use the money to purchase equipment for showing movies in the park.  A Christmas Movie in the Park is planned in conjunction with MAWT’s Christmas Tree Lighting event on November 25.  Additionally, President Dietz directed that $200 of his 2022 salary line item be put towards a gift card to support Small Business Saturday.   
Community Garden and Monarch Waystation – Cl’m Campisi reported to Council that she would like to proceed with plans for a community garden in MYO Park and monarch waystations in multiple Borough Parks.  Manager Whitall is researching appropriate grant funding.  A Facebook post would be utilized to gauge public interest, with special invitations to participate extended to 4H, FFA and Scouts.  Council approved the proposal and gave permission to proceed.  
Millersburg Fire Company Fire Protection Services Agreement – The current agreement expires on December 31, 2022.  A recent meeting was held including President Dietz, Cl’m Campisi, Manager Whitall, Chief Doug Snyder and Fire Company President Jamie Etzweiler.  As directed by President Dietz, Secretary Jackson prepared a draft of the new agreement which is for 2023 and has a one-year term, with the fire tax rate set at .925 mills.  All Cl’ms received the draft.  This will be on the November 9 Council meeting agenda for formal adoption.
Local Share Municipal Grant Hearing – President Dietz reported that our hearing to present the Market Square Park Revitalization Project is on November 2 at 3:00PM. 

Cl’m Campisi left the meeting.
2023 Budget Preparation – Council continued their preparation of the 2023 General Fund Budget.

President Dietz called an executive session at 10:12PM.  Manager Whitall and Secretary Jackson left Council Chambers.  The meeting was called back into regular session at 10:47PM with Manager Whitall and Secretary Jackson returning to Council Chambers.

The next meeting will be November 9 at 7:00PM. at 101 West Street. 

The meeting was properly adjourned at 10:50PM.  Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Bowman Jackson

Borough Secretary

